DR. S. WM. HARRINGTON ROCHESTER. MINNESOTA

June 7, 1941

Dear Fred:

I was delighted to learn that you were chosen to be President of the American Medical Association. It is a position that you richly deserve because you have been so active in its welfare.

I was also pleased to learn that you have been appointed as Clinical Professor of Surgery at the University of Louisville School of Medicine.

It is hard to realize that I have had the great fortune to share a two-room apartment with one who has received so many high honors in such a short time. It is indeed nice to know you and I know that these honors will not effect our long standing friendship. Please accept my sincere congratulations.

With kindest personal regards,

I am

Sincerely yours,

Dr. Fred W. Rankin, Security Trust Building, Lexington, Kentucky.